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23 May 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI414741874 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Schools Supplementary Grant. We apologise
for the delay.

You have requested the following information:

I am looking to find out information about how the Schools Supplementary Grant was
distributed to special, AP and Hospital schools. 

As per this Guardian story: https://www.theguardian.com/education/2022/apr/03/special-
schools-in-england-face-funding-squeeze-headteachers-say   

The autumn spending review set out £1.2bn in funding for schools to cover forthcoming
national insurance increases and “wider cost pressures”, including the new £30,000 starting
salary for teachers, as well as fuel price rises. 

That funding, the schools supplementary grant, has been handed directly to mainstream
schools, but it goes via local authorities to special schools, alternative provision and
hospital schools through the high needs budget. 

Mainstream schools are getting a 4% funding increase per pupil, but some councils are not
passing on any of the increase to special, AP and hospital schools. 

1. We wondered if you could tell us how much of an increase your council was passing on
to special, AP and hospital schools this financial year? 



2. Could you also tell us what methodology you have used to decide how much to pass on?

It may be helpful to note that the 4% increase quoted for maintained schools is at a National Level,
and the actual % level of increase provided by the supplementary funding will vary between LAs
and also within each LA depending on the data profile of the LA and of the school. 

For 2022/23 special schools have received a higher than planned level of increase, using the
Supplementary Fund to enable them meet the cost of the 1.25% increase to National Insurance
Contributions for the Health and Social Care Levy. For Hospital Education and Alternative
Provision, no further increase has been passed on over and above the National Funding Formula
increases.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 

For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance 


